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07/11/2020  17:29:392020/4249/P INT Humphrey Rang We have lived for many years at 1 Willow Road, and complained to Camden Council and the Freemason's 

Arms 2 years ago, when the new large and noisy ventilation plant was installed. Since then, the only response 

from the Freemason's has been the erection of a large and ugly wooden fence, which did little to reduce the 

noise, and which has now been removed on the instructions of Camden Planning Department.

We are therefore glad to see plans for mitigation of the noise and odour problems.

We note that the application refers to the detailed noise and odour reports, but does not explicitly state that the 

recommendations in these reports - specifically paragraphs 4.5 - 4.12 in the noise report, and the ESP and 

UVO units listed in the odour report - will be adopted. Approval should be conditional on these 

recommendations being followed in full.

Recently, the plant has often been left running all night. As suggested, a timer should be fitted to avoid this. 

A further professional noise assessment should take place after the work is complete, and be submitted to 

Camden Council, to ensure that the necessary noise reduction has been achieved.
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